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TO:
Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) OASIS Subcommittee and Interested Industry Parties

FROM: 
Elizabeth Mallett, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:
Draft Minutes for the April 13, 2021 WEQ OASIS Subcommittee Conference Call
DATE:

April 16, 2021
NORTH AMERICAN ENERGY STANDARDS BOARD
WHOLESALE ELECTRIC QUADRANT

OASIS Subcommittee Conference Call
April 13, 2021 from 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM Central

April 14, 2021 from 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM Central

DRAFT MINUTES

1. Welcome
Mr. Quimby opened the meeting and welcomed the participants.  Ms. Mallett provided the Antitrust and Other Meeting Policies reminder.  Mr. Quimby reviewed the agenda with the participants.  The agenda was adopted by consensus.  
The participants reviewed the March 10, 2021 WEQ OASIS draft meeting minutes.  Mr. Wood moved to adopt the draft minutes as final.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Johnson and passed without opposition.
The March 10, 2021 WEQ OASIS final minutes may be accessed at the following link: https://www.naesb.org//pdf4/weq_oasis031021fm.doc. 
2. Discussion on 2021 WEQ Annual Plan Item 3.b – Develop industry business practice standards to provide a cross-reference table for the NAESB WEQ OASIS Business Practice Standards (WEQ-000, 001, 002, 003, and 013) to provide specificity in determining which standards are linked together

Mr. Wood reviewed the draft recommendation containing a cross-reference of the WEQ-000, WEQ-001, WEQ-002, and WEQ-013 standards with the participants.  He stated that numerous references were updated and some of the ratified final actions that will be published in Version 3.4 of the WEQ Business Practice Standards were integrated into the document.  The modifications reviewed included references to conditional curtailment options, coordination of requests for service across multiple transmission system, network integration transmission service (NITS), and capacity benefit margin standards. Mr. Wood stated that he would clean up the document offline and present it to the subcommittee during the May meeting.  The subcommittee participants thanked Mr. Wood for his time and work on the annual plan item.
3. Discussion on 2021 WEQ Annual Plan Item 3.c – Development of industry business standards, as applicable, for identification of all modifications of service made to an original reservation in one location within OASIS.
Mr. Arbitelle reviewed a work paper containing a .csv document that he drafted to illustrate the transmission service reservation (TSR) tracking proposal.  He explained that the top line of the .csv document represents the query response, the information that would be returned on an assignment reference number (ARef).  He proposed the addition of the second line, which shows the information related to the impacting customer code, POR/POD, source/sink, MW requested, MW granted, and start/stop times.  Mr. Arbitelle explained that the additional granular information could reduce the user’s research time and clarified that the impacted Ref is downstream and that, with the ARef, one would be researching the impacts.

Mr. Quimby asked whether the ARef can have multiple impacted Refs.  Mr. Arbitelle responded affirmatively.  Mr. Quimby stated that for each impacting Ref one generational track is reserved.  Mr. Arbitelle agreed and noted that the reduction template can only take one ARef.  Ms. Bordenkircher stated that she agreed with the direction of the proposal and asked whether resales and consolidations would be included.  Mr. Arbitelle stated that the reduction type field can list several impact types, so resales and redirects could be included.  He added that in the case of curtailments, the number would not be an ARef, but a transaction number.
Ms. Shintani stated that the proposal would modify the reduction type template to be more useful when the parent is known; however, this would not help with information on the child.  Mr. Arbitelle agreed and stated that he can click on a TSR to see where the capacity is used and that is done through the reduction template, but he must click on each ARef.  Ms. Shintani suggested a new report template to pull in the additional information on the child.  Mr. Quimby asked the subcommittee whether the modifications in the proposal were worth pursuing and whether any benefits could be seen.  Mr. Steigerwald stated that he saw a benefit.  Mr. Lewter stated that the proposal could become a good management tool for transmission providers.  Mr. Schingle agreed that the modifications proposed would be beneficial.  He noted that the same objective could be achieved without the use of the reduction template.  He added that, if a large number of reduction records needed to be pulled as was done with NITS, then it may substantially increase the amount of information returned.  Mr. Quimby restated the suggestion made by Ms. Shintani and Mr. Schingle – to create a new template containing the expanded details.  Mr. Arbitelle stated that the creation of a new template may provide liberties that could not be taken when using the reduction template.
Mr. Quimby asked whether additional fields should be added to the work paper.  Ms. Johnson stated that a field clarifying whether a redirect is daily, weekly, or monthly would be useful.  She explained that the product for the ARef is usually known, but not for the redirect.  Mr. Arbitelle asked whether a product code is descriptive enough.  He stated that a service code may be problematic, as they are generated in different ways.  The participants discussed the start and stop times of impacting and impacted TSRs.  Mr. Arbitelle stated that he will make further revisions, including the addition of new fields, to the work paper offline.  The subcommittee will continue the discussion on this annual plan item during the May meeting.
4. Discussion on 2021 WEQ Annual Plan Item 3.a.i – Review WEQ-001, WEQ-002, WEQ-003, and WEQ-013 and make modifications as needed for consistency in the use of the defined terms, acronyms, and abbreviations
Mr. Wood stated that there were some questions on the work papers containing modifications to WEQ-001, WEQ-002, WEQ-003, and WEQ-013 in response to the WEQ Standards Review Subcommittee (WEQ SRS) cross-reference document.  The participants reviewed the documents and discussed minor edits, such as capitalizations and acronyms.  Mr. Wood stated that he would clean up the draft recommendation for this annual plan item before the next call.  The subcommittee agreed that the draft recommendation could be voted on during the next meeting.
5. Discussion on Potential Standards Requests 

The participants held a brief discussion on standards requests that may be submitted to the NAESB office.
6. Discussion on 2021 WEQ OASIS Meeting Calendar

The participants discussed the 2021 WEQ OASIS Meeting Calendar.  The participants discussed potentially shortening the June meeting if WEQ standards requests are no processed by that time. 
7. Adjourn

The meeting adjourned on a motion from Mr. Henderson on April 13, 2021 at 3:43 PM Central.
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